duke-energy.com

... .



July 8, 2024

Project Reference: Deer Park Substation expansion

Information about a Duke Energy reliability project planned for your community.

Dear Neighbor,

Duke Energy is committed to keeping you informed as we make grid improvements in your area. We will soon begin this important work and want to update you on what you can expect.

Duke Energy is planning a reliability project that will increase the size of Deer Park Substation, located along 4310 East Galbraith Road. The fence will expand approximately 45 feet to the south on Duke Energy property to accommodate modernized equipment to be installed inside the vintage 1970s substation.

This project will help to improve the reliability of the area's electric service. Construction will also involve connecting an existing 138-kilovolt (kV) transmission line to the new equipment that will be installed on the south side of the substation. As part of this project, Duke Energy will be replacing and improving the appearance of the fence that presently surrounds the substation.

We expect construction on this reliability project to begin in August, and neighbors can expect lulls between the different phases of construction activity. Portions of this work will lead to increased truck traffic in the area during daytime hours for material deliveries and construction. We expect the work to be completed by December 2025.

If you have additional questions, please call us toll-free at 888.827.5116, or you can email questions and comments to MWOhioTransmission@duke-energy.com. We appreciate your understanding as we work to meet your current and future energy needs.

Sincerely,

David RiggsProject Manager

Enclosure

... .